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Dunthorpe-Riverdale Sewer Service District
501 SE Hawthorne Blvd
Portland, Oregon 97214

Dear Commissioners:

The Tax Supervising and Conservation Commission has completed its review and
consideration of the 2010-11 Approved Budget for the Service District. This
review was undertaken pursuant to DRS 294.605-705 to confirm compliance with
applicable laws and to determine the adequacy of estimates necessary to support
efficient and economical administration of the District.

The budget was submitted timely on April 22, 2010. The Commission hereby
certifies by a majority vote that it has no objections or recommendations to make
with respect to the budget. Estimates were judged to be reasonable for the
purposes shown and the document was found to be in substantial compliance with
Local Budget Law.

The budget estimates and levy amounts, as shown in the approved budget, were
as follows:

General Fund;
Portion Unappropriated

$ 1,157,750
$ 350,250

Permanent Tax Rate; N.A.

Please file a complete copy of the adopted budget with the Commission no later
than July 15, 2010. If extra time is needed for filing the adopted budget please
request an extension in writing.

Yours truly,
TAX SUPERVISING & CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Tom Linhares
Executive Director
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Mid-County Street Lighting Service District
501 SE Hawthorne Blvd
Portland, Oregon 97214

Dear Commissioners:

The Tax Supervising and Conservation Commission has completed its review and
consideration of the 2010-11 Approved Budget for the Mid-County Street Lighting
Service District. This review was undertaken pursuant to ORS 294.605-705 to
confirm compliance with applicable laws and to determine the adequacy of
estimates necessary to support efficient and economical administration of the
District.'

The budget was submitted timely on April 22, 2010. The Commission hereby
certifies by a majority vote that it has no objections or recommendations to make
with respect to the budget. Estimates were judged to be reasonable for the
purposes shown and the document was found to be in substantial compliance with
Local Budget Law.

The budget estimates and levy amounts, as shown in the approved budget, were
as follows:

General Fund

Portion Unappropriated

$587,844

$137,594

Permanent Tax Rate N.A.

Please file a complete copy of the adopted budget with the Commission no later
than July 15, 2010. If extra time is needed for filing the adopted budget please
request an extension in writing.

Yours truly,
TAX SUPERVISING & CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Tom Linhares
Executive Director
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